Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on Monday 16th December 2019 
at 7.30 pm in Scalford Village Hall
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Brian Dodd, Robert Thring. T Spencer, Robert Ingles
Apologies:  Cllr M Wright
In attendance: 
Members of the Public: 4
Public Participation:

No issues raised
19/867
Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interest:

None

19/868
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Chapel Room on Wednesday 25th November 2019:

It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting on the 
25th November 2019 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

19/869
Ongoing Matters:

Twinlakes:  
The matter of Twinlakes recent application to the Licensing Department at Melton borough Council to increase their opening times into the evenings was discussed, although the application had been withdrawn it was felt that the Highways Dept should be notified as increased opening times would mean increased traffic in the evenings through the village. 
Queens Close:
Cllr Dodd had met with a local contractor and a quote for the work required was awaited.
Traffic Calming 17/00184/DIS – Eastwell Road:

No response had been received from the planning department to date.

GDPO 2015. No response had been received following the Councils request to Melton Borough Council planning department for clarification of their interpretation of how they were applying GDPO 2015
19/870
Planning:

New:
None
19/871
Accounts -   Receipts & Payments November 2019
Receipts:

     HSBC – Interest



£   11.69
     Allotment Rent



£ 149.00
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Accounts -   Receipts & Payments continued
Payments:

    B P 

C J Hill



£  410.25

     B P

Rutland Willows

£  830.00

     B P  

P Rear



£1800.00

     B P 

Burnt Oak Developments
£  372.00

     B P
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£  250.00
The reconciled balance on the general account of £19734.63 as at the 30th November was unanimously accepted as a true record of the Councils financial position and signed off by the Chairman, the Reserves Account stood at £57713.90
19/872
Neighbourhood Plan:

The Neighbourhood Plan had been submitted to Melton Borough Council as required who would carry out the 6 week consultation period with stakeholders, this would probably be extended by a further 2 weeks to cover the Christmas period.
19/873
Bridge Pillar Scalford back road
The bridge abutment had been inspected by the Bridges Inspector of the Highways Department following the clearing of ivy and other vegetation, this had revealed further cracks with the recommendation that recommendation that various brickwork was replaced. Highways had offered to inspect and monitor the abutment on a regular ongoing basis. The consultant engineer had been made aware of this but were of the opinion that the abutment should be taken down, but were unable to supply a quotation until the Council decided exactly what they required.
19/874
Churchyard Gates 
Scalford Poors Charity had offered to replace the Churchyard Gates and the PCC  had notified the Parish Council who were happy to confirm they had no problem with this kind offer from the Charity.
19/875
Precept:
The Clerk had circulated to Councillors a budget proposal with income of £2400.00 excl Precept and annual costs of  £20400.00, after discussion it was unanimously agreed that the budget should remain the same as last year at £17000.00  and the Precept request form was  signed by the Chairman and Cllrs Spence & Thring.
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19/876
Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
The matter of the Hawthorn Hedge was discussed and it was agreed to purchase enough whips to strengthen the hedge.

A letter had been received from a resident regarding the inconsiderate parking in the area of Church Street and School Lane following events held at the Church by both the School and Church. It was agreed to write to both to request that when arranging events, a notice be included in the with details of the event asking that people attending park sensibly and considerately.
An anonymous donation had been received towards the cost of lighting the outside of the Church over the Christmas period, the Parish Council were most grateful for this and thanks go to the donor.

The Clerk raised the matter of protecting important Council documents as the volume had increased and a new fireproof cabinet was need, it was unanimously agreed that the Clerk should purchase a new cabinet.

19/877
Items for Next Month’s Agenda: 
Bridge Abutment Scalford back road
South Street Car Park
The meeting closed at 8.20 pm

Date of Next Meeting:  Monday 27th January 2020 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Village Hall 
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council

Date:    ______________________
